
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 22 W/E 15th March 2024 
PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday 
to the children who have a  

birthdays this week:  
  

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the  
following classes for the best  
attendance for week ending  

8th March:   
 

KS1: Y2  96.67% 
KS2: Y6  94.48%  

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page   Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Tuesday 19th March 2024   

• Y4 skipping  

• AFTER SCHOOL SPORTS CLUBS  
CANCELLED  

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Friday 15th March 2024   
Comic Relief - do something  
funny for money - non uniform 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Tuesday 26th March 2024 
Home & parents Easter eggs brought 
to school 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Wed 27th March 2024 - 3.00pm 
View egg in the hall 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Thursday 28th March 2024 
Break up for Easter  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Monday 15th April 2024 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Thursday 18th April 2024   
Nur trip - £17.95— 
to be paid by Thurs 28th March 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Friday 24th May 2024 
Break up for half term 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Monday 3rd June 2024 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Friday 19th July 2024 
Break up for summer holiday 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Heroes of the Week 
 

 
 
 
Well done to the children who won 
this week: 
 

• Jacob Beckett 

• Leoni Brown 

• Gracie Robson 

• Karnnae Raine 

• Niall  Reay 

• Poppy Burnicle 
 
 

Every week, a ‘Hero of the Week’ is 
chosen from each class and they get 
to add 10 tokens to their house  
collection!  

Free Food 
 

Next week there will be a 
table positioned just outside 
of the main entrance with a 
selection of food items on. 
Please feel free to help  
yourself to any of these items. 

Reminder - Co-op Fundraising  
 

Hylton Castle Primary Friends Association has been 
selected as one of the local causes out of 11,000  
applications, we are part of the @Coopuk Local Community Fund, 
to find out more about our project and to choose us as your 
cause, click here  
https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/77616 
 

Parents and families can click on the link and become a member 
of the Co-op in several ways 
 

• Download the Co-op app, become a member (costs £1.00) 
and then select our cause.  Every time a member shops and 
buys Co-op branded items the cause will receive 2p for  

 every £1.00 spent.  Customers will also get rewards and  cou-
pons to spend in the shop. 

• Go to www.coop.co.uk/membership and follow the  
 instructions 

• Ask in store for a membership card and complete the form 
 

This means Co-op members anywhere in the UK can select us as 
their cause with just ‘one click’. 

OPAL Heroes 
 
 
 
 
The OPAL Superstar award is 
awarded to someone who has 
showed a real commitment to 
OPAL and being a positive role 
models to others.  
 

The winner for this week is : 
 

• Lacey Parker 
 

A huge well done and keep it 
up.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our book choice this week is ‘The Thirsty Moose’ by David Orme 
and Mike Gordon.  Big Moose was so thirsty that he drank and 
drank. So the river went down and down. All the other animals 
begged him to stop, but he refused – until a little fly came along! 
A hilarious picture book story with a message about sharing  
resources and caring for our planet 
 

“I enjoyed reading this book and the illustrations.  It really made 

me think about the impact every single person (or animal in the 

book) can have – no matter how small” - Mrs.Wood 

Harry Mackay 

Jaxon Hutchinson 

Jake Givens 

Kayden Gibson 

Tommy Lavelle 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW7uLUmfbQAhXEzRQKHTXfAEkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffacebook-pro-app.en.softonic.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNGe5loF62Oz0riL_LUWVzyLeKZHng&ust=1481891356092929
https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/77616
http://www.coop.co.uk/membership


 
 
 
 

OPAL Update  
 

We are starting to think about summer plans and keeping everything crossed for an improvement 
in the weather. We would love to develop our den building areas and spaces to chill out. If you 
have any beanbags, blankets, curtains, rugs, cushions, tarpaulins, shower curtains etc we would love to take them off your 
hands.  
 

Many thanks,   

Year 4 
 

This week, Year 4 had the AMAZING Angela’s Ark in school. This 
was to support our Science topic, ‘Living things and their  
habitats’. Angela brought a range of animals, and ALL children 
ended the session, holding at least one animal. They held snakes, 
rabbits, large snails, tortoises, hairless guinea pigs and many 
more. Year 4 really enjoyed this visit and they now have some 
fabulous facts about animals and their habitats.  

Year 2 
 

This week year 2 had an exciting visit from Angela’s Ark. We met 
lots of different animals and learnt which continent they came from 
and how they survive.  
Our favourite part was definitely holding the animals!  
The animals reminded us of our story ‘Class Two At The Zoo’ but 
thankfully the snake did not eat the class. 



 

English Champion in Hylton Castle  
 

Michael has been competing in wrestling for 16 months, under former GB coach 
Mick Sudron at Stockton Spartans Wrestling Club. 
 

Michael won a novice competition that qualified him for the English  
Championships on Saturday, where he faced some of the best child wrestlers in 
the country. Michael won all 4 of his matches to become English champion, 
which is a massive achievement.  
 

We wish Michael the best of luck as he competes in the Scottish Championships 
this weekend.  

 

If your child has success outside of school, we’d love to hear about it! 

Year 1 
 

Year 1 had a brilliant World Book Day.  We read ‘The Day the Crayons Quit’ and did lots of activities all about reading during discovery 
time.  We loved spending our tokens in the World Book Day shop, hearing our teachers favourite stories and having our grown ups read 
with us in class. 


